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COVID-19 SECOND DOSE VACCINATIONS 

As of June 21, 2021 anyone who received their first dose vaccination on May 9, 2021 or earlier can now book their 

second dose vaccination. You will receive an e-mail or phone call from Algoma Public Health depending on how you 

booked your first dose.  Anyone who has not received their first dose can also book an appointment through the 

Algoma Public Health Website. Children ages 12-17 can book their first dose through Algoma Public Health by calling 

705-541-7370 or going to their website. In order to continue with the Province’s 3 Step Re-Opening Ontario Plan we 

must have 70-80% of Adults who have received one dose and 25% who have received 2nd dose to move to STEP 3. Let’s 

continue to move forward with this battle against the COVID-19 Pandemic in order to get back to some sort of 

normality in everyone’s lives. We thank everyone in our community for doing their part but we need to continue to 

wear masks and physical distance until we are confident that the majority of our population has received their 

vaccinations. We hope everyone can enjoy their summer and our children can go back to school in the fall. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 
  

ICIP-INVESTING IN CANADA INFRASTRUCTURE PROGRAM: COVID-19 RESILIENCE INFRASTRUCTURE STREAM 

 

We have been approved for $99, 636.83 in funding, Federal Contribution-$79,709.46 and Provincial Contribution-

$19,927.37, for the Rehabilitation of the Hurley Park Tennis Courts under the ICIP Program. This will include a new 

concrete pad, Sport Court installed on top of the pad, tennis net, basketball nets, shuffle board, ball hockey, and 

pickle ball. Construction will begin soon with the removal of the fencing, which we will be doing ourselves, and 

removal of the existing asphalt and site preparation which is also being done in house. Later this summer the 

concrete pad will be poured and the Sport Court installed on top. We would like to ask everyone to please use 

caution in this area once the construction has started and to be patient, we think you will be very happy once this 

project is completed. 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

MUNICIPAL SERVICES 

With the Stay At Home Order being lifted the Municipal Office will remain locked but we are open and you can 

come in by appointment. Only one person can come in the office at a time (unless you are from the same 

household) and you will have to sign in and wear a mask.  We continue to encourage people to be vaccinated 

and reach the goals set by the Province to continue the Reopening Ontario Plan. 

YOUTH SUMMER 

SKILLS PROGRAMS 
Programs will begin the week of July 12th.                                                                                                              

All soccer will be played at the Sportsplex grounds and softball will depend on the division 

and will either be at the Elks fields or the Sportsplex field.                                                                                                     

Children up to and including Grade 2 will play softball on Tuesdays and Soccer on Thursdays. 

Children in Grade 3 and up will play soccer on Tuesdays and softball on Thursdays. 

Do you have something to sell?? 
  

We would like to have a farmers/vendors market 

evening outside at the Sportsplex. We are hopeful if 

it is successful to have several throughout the     

summer and into the fall.  

If this is something that you would be interested in 

please contact Trisha for more information.  

  

Did you miss the Summer Camp      

Registration deadline? 

It might not be too late…… 

Space is limited, however some of 

the camps still have a few spots left!! 

Contact Trisha today if you are            

interested in what is available.  

We will soon have veggies to share!  

We have created 3 Community Garden Boxes that are     

currently at the Sportsplex. As we are able to expand the 

Community Gardens we plan to have boxes throughout the 

community at locations such as Memorial Park, Hurley Park 

and the Loon Dollar Monument.  Due to Covid-19 we have 

been unable to access the original Community Gardens 

located on the school property. 

We will be planting them again in the future! 

Trisha - tdaynard@ontera.net / 705-248-1166 Sportsplex / 705-297-4024 Cell 


